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MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF

May 12, 2003

TO:

MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:
ROGER SNOBLE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

LOCAL

· This afternoon at a City of Los Angeles Joint Public Works and Environmental Quality & Waste Management Committees meeting, the Committee considered a motion by Council Members Jan Perry and Dennis Zine relative to leasing a nine-acre parcel from the MTA (currently the MTA's South Park Division) for the development of a mixed-use wetland habitat, water treatment facility, educational resources center and other services.  

The meeting addressed the issue of getting use of the land from MTA, and did not include a discussion of the actual project.  Council Member Perry instructed Reginald Jones-Sawyer of the City's General Services Department to return in 30 days with a report on possible "swap" facilities for MTA.  Perry and Holden approved this recommendation as amended.

MTA staff answered several of the committees' questions, stating that MTA is generally open to negotiation, but needs proper facilities to relocate maintenance, carpentry, material, warehousing and signage functions.  Staff explained that while underutilized, between 100 and 200 employees work and/or report to the current facility, and that a facility at least half the current size in a central location would be needed.

Council Member Perry requested that MTA provide further information about the current facility's parking, square footage, functional breakdown, retrofitting history and soil contamination.  She stated that the site is horribly blighted and expressed an interest in locating adequate facilities for the MTA's use, provided by the City of L.A., DWP, CalTrans or another governmental entity.

· This morning, the CRA provided a report to a special Economic Development and Employment Committee meeting relative to Debt Restructure and Subordination Agreements with the MTA regarding the Grand Central Square Project. 

Stating that the Grand Central Square Limited Partnership is again in default, the CRA offered a proposal for a second financial restructuring, noting that "both the MTA and CRA agree that it doesn't make sense to foreclose on this project."

The Committee, chaired by Council Member Garcetti, approved the CAO report recommending the proposed restructuring.  The plan calls for the restructuring of the debt obligation to the MTA into two notes secured by trust deeds.  The first note would be a $19M, interest bearing, senior note, sized to reflect attainable cash flow and appraised value.  The second note would be an approximate $19.6M or more, interest free, junior note payable only from net income in excess of projected cash flow.  In accordance with MTA's request, the note in lieu of the existing Reimbursement Agreement would feature a 30-year term with no interest. 

The Economic Development and Employment Committee's report on this matter will be submitted in Council tomorrow (Tuesday 5/13, item 16).

STATE

AB 1720 (Nuñez) was placed on the Assembly inactive file today by Assembly Member Nuñez.

Assembly Member Nuñez urged the MTA to get back to the bargaining table with the ATU. 

FEDERAL

At a briefing held today for Congressional staff on Capitol Hill, the Bush Administration unveiled the broad outline of its TEA-21 Reauthorization proposal.  The Administration’s proposal, which is known as the Safe and Flexible Transportation Efficiency Act of 2003, or SAFE-TEA, would commit, according to knowledgeable sources, $247 billion for transit and highway projects from Fiscal Years 2004 to 2009.

The size of the Administration’s request is dramatically smaller than the $375 billion sought by the Chairman of the House Transportation and Infrastructure Committee, Rep. Don Young of Alaska and many of his colleagues in both the House and Senate.

Transportation Secretary Norm Mineta will formally present the Administration’s proposed SAFE-TEA package at a hearing to be held by the House Transportation and Infrastructure Committee on May 15, 2003.  Details of the Administration’s policy proposals will be available at that time.
If you should have any questions regarding the above, please call Wilbur Babb at 213-922-2267, Michael Turner at 213-922-2122 or Raffi Hamparian at 213-922-3769.
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